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Chapter 1
Fallen Man

Man is a sinner

The Bible makes it clear that all human
beings are born sinners (Psalms 51:5).
This is evident throughout the world,
children do wrong things without anyone
teaching them wrong, it comes naturally
because we are all born in sin. God is holy
and He is going to punish sinners; at the
same time God is love, He loves all human
beings and wants to save them and give
them eternal life, peace and joy through
Jesus Christ.
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Jesus Christ is the Savior
Christ saves you from sin

When God created Adam and Eve, the first
human beings and the first parents of all
humanity, He created them completely
perfect and innocent, and they were
created to live forever. He gave them free
will, meaning the right or ability to choose.
They chose to disobey God and therefore
sinned against Him. That was how sin
entered the world. Now because Adam and
Even were the first parents of all human
beings, when they sinned, sin infected
them like a virus that moves through the
blood from parent to child; and so from
then sin has been flowing through human
souls and blood from generation to
generation until today. God is holy, but
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man is a sinner, so sin separates man from
this holy God. Now because God is holy
and hates sin, He has to punish sin because
He is a God of justice. The punishment for
sin is death according to the Word of God
(Romans 6:23) and God had told Adam
and Eve that if they sinned against Him,
they would die. There are three types of
death:

Spiritual death:
God is the source of life and He is holy, so
when Adam and Eve sinned against Him
they lost that connection of life because
the holy Creator cannot have a connection
with sin. So they died spiritually even
though they were still alive physically
(breathing, eating, working,etc.). Everyone
without Jesus Christ is dead spiritually
(Ephesians 2:1-2). Jesus Christ is the only
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one who can break the power of sin and
make human beings spiritually alive again.

Physical death:
Human beings were created to live forever,
but sin brought even physical death,
including sickness and disease and all
other maladies that plague the human
being.

Eternal death:
This now is what we call hell, where most
human beings are going because they
reject Jesus Christ. All people who reject
Jesus Christ are going to pay for their sins
in hell fire. Hell is no joke, it is real, our
Creator tells us in His Word that there is a
hell. The pain of hell is humanly
indescribable; it literally beggars
description: The volcano, the worms, the
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loneliness, the thirst which will never be
quenched, the hunger, the tiredness from
which there will never be rest, and much
much more; it goes on and on, it is forever
and ever (see Matthew 25:46 and 13:50;
1Thessalonians 1:9; Revelation 21:8, etc.).
The most painful aspect of hell in my mind
is that, if you go there oh! reader, you will
never ever come out and yet you do not
really die anymore, you just suffer. That is
why the Bible calls it eternal death,
because the one who suffers will be dead
yet “alive.” Hell is a hopeless forever.

Jesus Christ is the only hope for this dark
and cold world. How is He the answer? He
is unique, different from all human beings
who ever walked on planet Earth. How is
He unique you ask? As I have already
mentioned that all human beings are born



Page | 7

sinners, Jesus is the only Person who was
ever born without sin in His blood and
soul and lived a perfect life because His
birth was a miracle; God miraculously
placed His body inside the womb of a
virgin. That is impossible with man but all
things are possible with the Creator of the
universe, so with God this was a triviality
indeed. All this God did for human beings.
Now since we are born sinners and grow
up to commit trillions of sins and therefore
have to all die and go to hell for our sins,
Jesus had to be without sin so that He
could die for our sins, and so that through
Him God can forgive our sins. Jesus Christ
is the only one who was qualified to pay
for the sins of all human beings, and on the
cross He took the punishment that was
supposed to come on me and you. Had
Jesus been born with sin, He would all like
us have had to die only for His own sins.
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What this all means is that, we were guilty
before God and He had sentenced us all to
death as happens in a court of law; but
Jesus Christ, who was innocent came in
and offered to die in our place. God sent
Him to die on the cross because God loves
human beings and does not want us to go
to hell. Again, those who reject Jesus
Christ are going to pay for their own sins
in hell forever.

How a person gets saved (Romans
10:9)

 They confess that Jesus Christ is
Lord.

 They sincerely believe that God
raised Jesus Christ from the dead and
ask Him to forgive their sins and and
they repent of those sins.

 They get baptized in water as a
public declaration.
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Justification by Faith

To be saved or born again is also in
another sense to be what we call being
“justified by faith.” To justify is to
absolve and declare someone blameless
and guiltless. What that means is that
while we were sinners, Jesus Christ who
was innocent took our sin and guilt and
gave us His innocence and righteousness,
as such He justified us. In other words He
forgave us, washed our sins away with His
holy blood that flowed at the cross, and
declared us innocent, righteous and
blameless before God the moment we put
our faith in Him and confessed Him as
Lord. You will notice that this is a free gift
of God. We do not work for our salvation,
in other words we do not try to stop
sinning and try to do good things in order
for Jesus Christ to save us. We come to
Him with our sins and He Himself forgives
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us, washes us and changes us by His grace
(Ephesians 2:8-8), then from there we
begin to live righteous lives for Jesus and
with Jesus by His power.

Now what happens when you become born
again is, the Holy Spirit, that is, the Spirit
of Jesus Christ, comes into you and makes
your dead spirit alive. He revives your
conscience and begins to live in you, that
is why you begin to properly know right
from wrong and your life changes. I will
discuss the Person of the Holy Spirit later.
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Chapter 2
Christian growth (Sanctification)

When you are now ‘born-again,’ you
have began a relationship with Jesus Christ
and you have to grow in that relationship.
Just as your body needs to eat and drink in
order to live and be well, your spirit has its
own food to eat in order to grow in Christ
and be spiritually healthy and strong. The
foods for your spirit are: the Word of God
(Bible), prayer and fellowship with other
born again Christians. So get a Bible and
begin studying it; ask God to give you
understanding before you read, and begin
with the New Testament, preferably the
book of John. Pray daily about everything
in the name of Jesus Christ, and begin
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attending a true church that preaches the
true Jesus Christ of the Bible. Beware of
false prophets.

Sanctification

Sanctification is the process by which a
Christian is made holy by the work of the
Holy Spirit. The Holy Spirit begins to
clean your life day by day. He removes sin
and puts into you the personality and
character of the Lord Jesus Christ. We say
He changes you into the image of Jesus
Christ from glory to glory (2Corinthians
3:18). What is the image of Jesus Christ
that the Holy Spirit changes you into?
Partly, that image is what we call “the
fruit of the Spirit.” So the Holy Spirit
removes the fruit of the flesh - the flesh
means sinful desires and lusts - and puts in
you the fruit of the Spirit. This is a part of
Christian growth.
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The fruit or works of the flesh are:

Adultery, fornication, uncleanness,
lasciviousness, idolatry, witchcraft, hatred,
variance, emulations, wrath, strife,
seditions, heresies, envyings, murders,
drunkenness, revellings, and such like, of
the which I tell you before, as I have also
told you in time past, that they which do
such things shall not inherit the kingdom
of God (Galatians 5:19-21).

The fruit of the Spirit are:

love, joy, peace, longsuffering, gentleness,
goodness, faith, meekness, temperance:
against such there is no law (Galatians
5:22-23).

Growth and sanctification are when you
know the Word of God more, and become
more and more like Jesus Christ as the
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presence of the Holy Spirit fills you more
and more.
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Chapter 3
The God of the Bible

The God of the Bible is a triune Being
(Trinity). He is Father, Son (Jesus), and
Holy Spirit. God is one but reveals
Himself in three distinct persons. Think of
the same mass of water existing as ice,
liquid, and vapour. Think of an egg
existing as the yolk, white, and shell, it is
one egg but exists in three distinct parts.

Jesus Christ, the Son of God, is the most
conspicuous Person of the Trinity,
meaning He is the most projected to
humanity and all creation. In other words,
all the activities of God as we know them
are centered around Christ and if we want
to know the character of God we have to
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only look at Jesus and we access the
Father and the Holy Spirit through Him
(Colossians 2:9).

The Holy Spirit is the third Person of the
Trinity. When Jesus got water baptized by
John the Baptist in Luke 3:21-22 the Bible
says, Now when all the people were
baptized, it came to pass, that Jesus also
being baptized, and praying, the heaven
was opened, and the Holy Spirit descended
in a bodily shape like a dove upon him,
and a voice came from heaven, which said,
Thou art my beloved Son; in thee I am well
pleased.

When you become born, the next thing
you should seek for is the baptism of the
Holy Spirit. In other words, seek to be
filled with the Holy Spirit. Yes in the born
again experience the Holy Spirit comes
and lives in you in a certain measure, but
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in the baptism of the Holy Spirit, He fills
you in abundance.

The Holy Spirit manifests Himself in
different forms. In the passage above He
came on Jesus like a dove; in other places
in the Bible He is pictured as Fire
(Matthew 3:11; Acts 2:3) and Living
Water (John 7:37-39). After Jesus Christ
rose from the dead, He went back to
heaven and and asked the Father to send
the Holy Spirit:

To convict the world of sin,
righteousness, and of judgement;
meaning to show sinners that they are
sinners and Jesus Christ is righteous,
sinners need Jesus to make them righteous.
Of judgement because God through the
victory of the cross of Christ has judged
the author of all sin who is the devil,
thereby removing his rulership over
human beings when they put their faith in
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Jesus Christ and the work of His cross.
Those who reject Jesus will go to the lake
of fire to be punished for sin together with
the devil as co-sinners with him (John 16:7
-11).

To empower us to serve the Lord:

Acts 1:8 - But ye shall receive power,
after that the Holy Ghost is come upon you:
and ye shall be witnesses unto me both in
Jerusalem, and in all Judaea, and in
Samaria, and unto the uttermost part of
the earth.

To Help, comfort and teach us:

John 14:26 - But the Comforter, which is
the Holy Ghost, whom the Father will send
in my name, he shall teach you all things,
and bring all things to your remembrance,
whatsoever I have said unto you.

To guide us into all truth and in life:



Page | 19

John 16:13 - Howbeit when he, the Spirit
of truth, is come, he will guide you into all
truth: for he shall not speak of himself; but
whatsoever he shall hear, that shall he
speak: and he will shew you things to
come.

To Sanctify us:

2 Thessalonians 2:13 - But we are bound
to give thanks alway to God for you,
brethren beloved of the Lord, because God
hath from the beginning chosen you to
salvation through sanctification of the
Spirit and belief of the truth.

2 Corinthians 3:18 - But we all, with open
face beholding as in a glass the glory of
the Lord, are changed into the same image
from glory to glory, even as by the Spirit
of the Lord.
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The God of the Bible is holy, and He
wants us to be holy, that is why He sent
the Holy Spirit to come and work in us in
order to transform us into holy Christians;
Christians who live pure lives that are
worthy of heaven. And who live and look
different from the world within us and
outside, meaning in the heart and on the
body in lifestyle and dressing.

The God of the Bible is immutable. That
means He does not change as human
beings and all His creatures do. Hebrews
13:8 says, Jesus Christ the same yesterday,
and to day, and for ever. James 1:17 call
God the “Father of Lights" in whom there
is neither variableness nor shadow of
turning. In other words God is glorious
light and this light is ever shining the same
way always and there is never a spot or
shadow of change in it.
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The God of the Bible was uncreated. No
one made God, He did not come from
anywhere because there is no where for
Him to come from. He is from everlasting
to everlasting, from eternity to
eternity. ...even from everlasting to
everlasting, thou art God (Psalms 90:2).
We are creatures and are subject to time,
therefore we may not fully understand how
a being (God) exists without having had a
beginning, but when we meet Him face to
face perhaps we will be given that
understanding.

The God of the Bible is pure Love. He is
merciful, gracious, holy, and just. He will
forgive the repentant sinner and He will
punish the stubborn sinner (Exodus 34:7).
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Chapter 4
Prayer and Fasting

Prayer, fasting and studying the Bible are
very important for Christian living. They
are as essential for the spirit as food and
water are for the body. The Bible says
Christians ought to pray always or to pray
without ceasing (1Thessalonians 5:17).
That means as Christians we have to build
strong and consistent prayer lives. We
have to speak to God in the morning,
during the day and in the night, until we
even learn to communicate with the Lord
all the time, whether audibly or in our
hearts. But there has to be some specific
time set aside to speak to the Lord and let
Him speak to us everyday.
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A guideline of what to pray about:

Firstly read the Lord's prayer to have an
idea of how the Lord wants us to pray in
Matthew 6:9-13. And then let your praying
be structured in such a way that you seek
first the Kingdom of God and His
righteousness (Matthew 6:33):

 Pray that God will make you the kind
of Christian He wants you to be.

 Pray that God would fill you
abundantly with the Holy Spirit.

 Pray that you may know Jesus Christ
more and be more like Him.

 Pray for people who are not saved
that the Lord may save their souls.

 Pray as the Holy Spirit leads you,
meaning whatever He brings to your
heart and mind pray about it. In all
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this, thank Him and praise Him
continually.

Try what you can to make your prayer life
private as the Lord Jesus instructed
(Matthew 6:5-8).

You are going to have to link your prayer
life with fasting every now and then
(Matthew 616-18). Jesus said when we
fast, we must do it secretly, people should
not know. We must look normal. God
rewards fasting: ...so that you are not seen
by men to be fasting, but by your Father
who is in secret, and your Father, who
sees in secret, will reward you (Matthew
6:18). Now these things need you to ask
the Lord to give you wisdom and grace to
do them. And they need you to discipline
yourself for them. In other words you have
to pray daily even when you do not feel
like praying and to read your Bible daily
even when you do not feel like it.
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Eventually you will get so used to it that
you can't live without these things
anymore. You will even get so used to
fasting that you feel awkward when you
eat non-stop. It is just like a weight-lifter
when he begins weight-lifting, at the
beginning he will struggle, but after a year
of lifting weights it would be so normal to
him that he may even be lifting with one
arm what used to take him two. That is
what happens when you do something
often enough, it becomes normal to you
and you become good at it.

The Devil

There is a creature called the devil, oh! I'm
pretty sure you've heard about him since
your childhood. He is real and he hates
you with a horrible passion, furthermore
he is very, very evil. He is sin personified.
When Jesus saved you from your sins, He
also saved you from the power of the devil.
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Who hath delivered us from the power of
darkness, and hath translated us into the
kingdom of his dear Son (Colossians 1:13).
The devil is angry that you are no longer
his slave. So he will do everything in his
power to make sure you come back to a
lifestyle of sin and to his kingdom. All he
wants is for you to end up in the horrors of
hell, yes he wants your soul nowhere but
in the unimaginable torments of hell. That
is why you have to live a life of prayer.
The devil will use everything imaginable
to tempt you and discourage you. He will
use your family members, friends,
colleagues, intimidation, oppression,
money, secular television, fashion, sexual
lust, different kinds of sinful pleasures, etc.
He wants you to sin and displease the Lord.
He knows the Bible says 'without holiness
no man shall see the Lord,' so he wants sin
to ruin your relationship with Jesus. If you
live for Jesus Christ with a very sincere
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heart and pursue holiness, He will keep
you safe from the devil.
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Chapter 5
The Second Coming of Jesus Christ

Jesus Christ is coming to earth again and
the end of the world is near, and all the
signs given in the Bible that would
indicate the closeness of His second
coming are all around us, telling us that
His coming is closer than ever. In Matthew
24, Christ gave the following as signs of
His near return:

 Many false messiahs will come in
Christ's name, claiming to be Him,
and will deceive many.

 There will be wars and rumours of
wars as nations and kingdoms rise
against each other.
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 There will be famines, pestilences,
earthquakes in divers places.

 Christians would be hated,
persecuted, tortured, and killed for
the name of Christ.

 Many Christians will fall and betray
one another.

 Many false prophets will rise and
deceive many people.

 Sin would increase greatly and cause
the love of many Christians to grow
cold.

 The gospel of the Kingdom would be
preached in all nations for a witness.

The Rapture of the Church

1 Thessalonians 4:16-18 - For the Lord
himself shall descend from heaven with a
shout, with the voice of the archangel, and
with the trump of God: and the dead in
Christ shall rise first. Then we which are
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alive and remain shall be caught up
together with them in the clouds, to meet
the Lord in the air: and so shall we ever be
with the Lord. Wherefore comfort one
another with these words.

There will be what is called The Great
Tribulation on earth, a horror of horrors
with the devil's own “son” called the
Antichrist and his false prophet ruling the
world (Revelation 13). The Antichrist will
at first deceive the world with charm, and
then eventually these two will force people
to worship the Antichrist. The tribulation
will happen for seven years, probably with
the first three and half years being a time
for the Antichrist to rise to popularity by
promising the world peace (Daniel 8:25).
Somewhere the middle of all these things,
Jesus Christ will appear in the clouds to
take His holy people, I mean those
Christians who are really living holy lives
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by His grace and the help of the Holy
Spirit (2 Peter3:14). What will happen
when He comes is, those people who died
while living truly for Jesus Christ will rise
from the dead, then we who are alive will
be caught up together with them to meet
the Lord in the air, and so shall we ever be
with the Lord.

We will be with the Lord in heaven for
some time, celebrating the union of Jesus
and (we) His church. His people are called
His bride and He is the Bridegroom. We
will be in that heavenly wedding
celebration. On earth those who are left
behind will suffer the horror of horrors
called the Great Tribulation. Some people
believe Jesus will take the church at the
end of the Great Tribulation. Jesus Christ
will then come back to earth with His
armies (known to be His saints and many
angels). Jesus will destroy the Antichrist
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and the false prophet and rule the earth
together with the church for 1000 years
(Revelation 20, with the headquarters of
His government being Jerusalem. At the
beginning of the 1000 years the devil will
be bound and thrown into the bottomless
pit to spend the 1000 years there. There
will be perfect peace on earth with the
devil locked up and Jesus Christ ruling
with a rod of iron. At the end of the 1000
years the devil will be released, he will go
throughout the world to deceive the
nations once more. He will raise up a
rebellion and with a large army with him
come and surround the headquarters in
Jerusalem. Then fire will fall from God in
heaven and destroy them all. Around this
time will then come the Judgement Day.
The following is the judgement as John in
Revelation 20 saw it - it is called The
Great White Throne Judgement:
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11 I saw a great white throne, and him
who sat on it, from whose face the earth
and the heaven fled away. There was
found no place for them.

12 I saw the dead, the great and the small,
standing before the throne d, and they
opened books. Another book was opened,
which is the book of life. The dead were
judged out of the things which were
written in the books, according to their
works.

13 The sea gave up the dead who were in
it. Death and hell e gave up the dead who
were in them. They were judged, each one
according to his works.

14 Death and hell f were thrown into the
lake of fire. This is the second death, the
lake of fire.
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15 If anyone was not found written in the
book of life, he was cast into the lake of
fire.

After these things a new heaven and a new
earth will come, for the first heaven and
earth would have passed away. Then John
saw the New Jerusalem coming out of
heaven from God, and the saints will be
with Jesus in it forever and ever
(Revelation 21 -22)

Maranatha!
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